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Republic of the Philippines

Pepartment of Ehucation
REGION IV-A CALABARZON

03 February 2025

Regional Memorandum
No.80 s.2025

VIRTUAL ORIENTATION ON THE WORKPLACE APPLICATION
PLAN FOR REGIONAL PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
PROGRAM FOR SUPERVISORS

To: Schools Division Superintendents

1. Relative to Regional Memoranda Nos. 705, s. 2024 and 24, s. 2025 regarding
the Regional Professional Development Program for Supervisors conducted on
January 20-24 and 27-31, 2025, this Office, through the Human Resource
Development Division-National Educators Academy of the Philippines in the
Region (HRDD-NEAPR), will conduct the Virtual Orientation on the
Workplace Application Plan on February 10, 2025, at 1:30 p.m. via
Microsoft Teams.

2. The objective of the orientation is to discuss the guidelines for the development,
implementation, monitoring, and evaluation of WAP.

3. Participants in this orientation are the Education Program Supervisors and Public
Schools District Supervisors who attended the said professional development
program in two (2) batches. Attendance is a must. The meeting link can
be accessed through bit.ly/ WAPSupervisors.

4. For further questions and clarifications, please email Jisela N. Ulpina, OIC-
Chief, or Bryan A. Pobe, Education Program Supervisors, at

hrd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph

5. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum to all concerned is instructed.
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